	IMPORTANT DATES ETC
Move on Feb 14/15 to Upper Upper or Upper Sullivan
Next Board Meeting: 2/11 (at home of Kirsten Whitsett)
Choose Responsible Alternate Care person for your horse(s)
   (See Injured Horse Prop. below --let Eddie know)

P.O. Box 904, Orinda, CA 94563, http://www.orindahorsemen.org/ 


OHA Board Meeting

Jan. 14, 2009
At the home of: Renee Benoit.

Board Members present: Fred, Morris, Renee, Kirsten, Bev, Eddie (Pam is out of the country). 

● Agenda and December minutes approved 

● Treasurer’s Report: Dues have been collected; money will be moved so that it accumulates interest.

● EBMUD report: 

(1) Capital improvements.  Suggestions include (a) arborist consultation, (b) move Pear Orchard fenceline, (c) shed for the Pavilion area, (d) moveable fence enclosure for intensive weeding by small group of horses, (e) hay corral for the Upper Sullivan Ranch pasture if a place can be found that is accessible for hay delivery.

EBMUD wants a hay corral in the Upper Lower (near Mrs. Longs; they would cut a trail so that we could get there with a vehicle (squeeze).  They also want us to subdivide the Upper Upper pasture to create a separate pasture by the forest, but this is dependent on development of reliable water there, which is unlikely to happen this year.

It was decided to put priorities:  First, hay enclosure for Upper Lower;  Second, shed for Pavilion.  We also will investigate moving the Pear Orchard fence.  All Board members should hike the fence at the Pear Orchard and consider implications of moving it.

(2) Rod Tripp follow up:  It may be possible to split the herd; it may be possible to use small groups of horses for grazing teasel areas. However, doing so would jeopardize the rotation grazing credit that EBMUD very much wants us to earn, so this will require careful negotiation with them.

● Projects update 

(1) Emergency Response Committee Meeting.  

OHA should begin brush removal ASAP while the whipsnake is dormant.  We have permission to cut coyote brush; EBMUD will recommend a paint for cut stumps to prevent regrowth.

Chain saw is available but users must be qualified for safety reasons

Goal: NO piles of brush; need to remove the pile in the LP saddling area

(2) Weed abatement:  Erica has agreed to be a point person for developing plans for weed removal and organization of work parties. 
● Membership Details 

Horses gone:  Aziz,  Fazon, Monte M, Parry.  Horses Back:  Avalon, Dovey, Arthur Stanley.  Casey space is open, pending decision by Beverly on how to fill it. 
Board discussed shots clinics; it was decided to request clinics scheduled between March 15 and April 15, and to announce clinic dates by Feb. 15.  Records should include a list of (1) which horses attended clinics, and (2) which shots were administered.  The Membership Secretary needs copies of these records after the clinics.

Stall report: is posted to the website, will soon be updated with December stall use.

OHA Proprietary Wait list:  This list is being updated; all people on the list are being contacted to be sure (1) information is correct, and (2) still wish to be on the list.
● Injured Horse Proposal
Each horse and owner should have an alternate contact, and that contact should be noted on the list of members.   The Membership Secretary will ask for contacts and will add to the list.

The Rules already state that if anyone notices a health or injury concern, the owner should be notified.

Board discussed a proposal that owners should notify all members about any health issue with their horses.  It was decided to leave this as a suggestion, up to the discretion of the owner.  For a horse in a stall, information posted on the stall is probably sufficient.  If a horse has a minor injury and is left in pasture, then informing others would be helpful.

● Work Hours 
Members missing work hours: will be contacted and reminded of rules.

Work hours required for weeds or other tasks:  discussed, no decision reached – open for further discussion.

Required work hours for Associate Members and Riding Partners – discussed.  About half the Riding Partners already contribute work hours – some a lot!  Further discussion deferred to another meeting

● Revisions to Rules and Regulations

A compilation of changes made since the last rules were published in 2004 was approved and a new rule book will be printed and posted on the web site. Some issues discussed while approving this compilation included:
(1) Notifications on change in feeders – Anyone who needs to know should be notified if possible, including someone who can update the website.  But this will go into the Feeding Guidelines, and not the Rules.

(2) Ring pasture use: wording of a rule passed by a previous board was revised for the sake of clarity to state that “Temporary turnout in the ring pasture is allowed for exercise as long as the owner or a designated substitute is present while the horse is in the ring pasture”

(3)  Riding partners:  “The membership becomes effective when the Secretary notifies the member that the paper work has been received.  This must happen before the Riding Partner can visit the pasture.” This has been the practice since the riding partner membership category was established but was not explicitly stated in the rules.

(4) West Nile:  Only required in spring., as decided by the board last fall.  However, members should be warned to check with their vets about the kind of vaccine given and the particular vet’s recommendations.

● Hay

Inventory: 45 bales in Red Barn, 80 in Pond Barn before the move to the pond pasture – enough for 2 ¾ bales per day through the feeding season

Kim:  Thanks for the offer to restock grass or oat hay, but the complications of selling hay led the Board to turn down the generous offer.

● Code of Conduct – discussion deferred pending Elise groundwork
However, the Board did discuss email protocols – issues here include (1) volume and (2) tendency to become inflammatory.  The Board will try to acknowledge all emails sent to it, but feels that it must limit discussion.   Email debates take up a lot of time, and sometimes tend to exacerbate a problem.

● Thank yous (in addition to those mentioned above): 


Elise: organizing and overseeing the herd move


Liz and Pam: weeding milk thistle


Renee and Jane: removing poison oak


Fred and Heidi: moving wheelbarrows to Pond Pasture


Richard: charger repair, moving charger, help with fence line walk

Kirsten: walking fence line


Morris: moving hay and pallets


Richard, Harvey, Eddie:  re-tarping hay


Renee:  dinner for the Board
Submitted:  Eddie Reiter, substitute secretary
